ST FLORENCE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Meeting Minutes

Tuesday 01 September 2015

7.30pm – St Florence Village Hall

Present:  Councillors B. Buckmaster (Chairperson), A. Eardley, D. Evans, R. Hughes, S. Hughes and L. Randles.  Also Present:  C Clemson (Clerk)
15/09/01
Public Participation (Limited to 15 minutes)
One member of the public  present.  Expressed concerns over the proposed 60ft phone mast on the Ridgeway which will be approximately 150m from their home.  

Although Councillors had discussed this Planning Application at the August meeting and no objections were forthcoming, Councillors decided to vote again.  Councillor Randles proposed that in light of the new information the application be objected.  Seconded Councillor R. Hughes.  All in Favour.  The following objection will be forwarded to the Planning Department. 
“Following a representation made to the Council at its 1 September 2015 meeting, a vote was taken where it was unanimously agreed to rescind the Council’s previous decision to support this application.  

The representation alerted the Council to the fact that previous information upon which the council had based its original decision was incomplete, resulting an ill-informed decision being made.  

A main concern is the potential negative impact health concerns arising from the mast’s close proximity to neighbouring homes as well as that of both Manorbier and St Florence primary schools.
Acknowledging these legitimate fears, the Council now objects to the application urges that this application is refused and that an alternative site be sought”
15/09/02
Apologies
County Councillor Phil Kidney.

15/09/03
Declarations of Interest
None Received
15/09/04
Signing of Minutes of Last Meeting held 04 August 2015
The minutes of the last meeting were signed as a true and accurate record and signed by the Chairperson, Cllr B Buckmaster.  He requested that correspondence received and invoices for payment be added into the minutes instead of receiving these separately.  

15/09/05
Matters Arising
A
Longstone Development Update (P. Kidney)

Phil Kidney advised via email that although he has submitted an appeal with regards to this development it will not be called-in by the Welsh Office.  No further information to add.  To be removed from Agenda.

B
PCC Environmental & Civil Contingencies Update (P. Kidney)

Councillors discussed this issue and whether they would like to take on this responsibility.  Cllr Eardley commented that, in his opinion, because of the cuts that  Pembrokeshire County Council are going to make over the next few years certain services  may no longer be carried out as they are not legally obliged to do so.  He added that by going into partnership now we may be able to come to an agreement and receive extra payment for taking on certain services.  If we leave things as they are they may not liaise with us in the future and could stop the service without extra payments.  Unless we liaise with them we do not know what deal we may receive and it would we should not make any uninformed decisions.  

C
Repainting of Bus Stop

An email has been received from the Pembrokeshire Youth Voluntary Engagement Scheme offering to repaint the bus stop on a free of charge once the paint has been received.  Councillors agreed to take up the offer and the Clerk will inform County Councillor Kidney.

D
Staff Appraisal Meetings

Cllr Randles and Cllr Eardley will carry out these evening meetings within the month of September.  Cllr Eardley and Randles will liaise a few suitable dates between themselves and organise same via the Clerk.

E
Village Hall Kitchen Deep Clean
This will take place on Friday 04 September, 10.00am
Planning Applications/Notifications
15/0527/NM Non material amendment to PA/12/0857.  Move Garage from East to West of House.  Lillimoor View, Lillimoor Farm. St Florence

Following a discussion all Councillors objected to this amendment due to the  previous history of converting numerous buildings into business premises and then applying for change of use into dwellings.    Cllr R Hughes will draft a response and inform the Clerk accordingly.
Village & Village Hall Matters
A
Making good of Notice Boards

Councillor D Evans proposed that we contact Steve Grant Building & Property Services and ask that he make the notice board secure. The Council will cover the cost of any materials used.  Seconded Cllr Eardley.  All in Favour.

B
Heating/Baby Changing Facility in Disabled Toilet

Following a discussion Cllr Randles proposed that this facility not be carried forward at present.  Seconded Cllr S Hughes.  All in Favour.

C
Storage Room 4

The Clerk informed the meeting that the Village Association moved their freezer from Storage Room 4 into the caretakers cupboard several months ago.   This will hopefully reduced the condensation problem in this room over the winter period.

D
Dog Fouling Signs

It was agreed that Cllr D Evans  speak with Julie Davies, Head at St Florence School, and ask if the children could please draw no dog fouling signs and put them up around the village.

E
Ironman Event

Local residents have received plenty of warning with maps being delivered and road signs erected well in advance of the event.  No other concerns were raised by any Councillors.

F
Display of Meeting Notices

Once the notice board near to Ridgeway View has been secured, all paperwork appertaining to the Community Council will be displayed in this noticeboard. 

G
Council Equipment and its use

All Community Council equipment will be used solely for the purpose of council  business appertaining to St Florence and no other organisations.

H
MacMillan Cancer Coffee Morning 25/09/2015

A coffee morning to raise funds for MacMillan will be held in the Village Hall on Saturday 26th September.  Cllr Hughes commented that this would be an ideal photo opportunity for Valero to visit and take a photograph of the chairs that they have kindly sponsored. The Clerk will contact Valero and ask if they are available.

Correspondence Received 
Planning Aid Wales
FREE Planning training workshop – Wednesday 09th September, 2pm until 5pm

County Hall, Haverfordwest, SA61 1TP.

Will help Community Councils understand their role in planning and introduce exciting changes coming into effect over the next few months.
kay@planningaidwales.org.uk – telephone 02920 625 009

Pembs South East Energy Group
September Meeting – Thursday 17th September, 7.00pm, Regency Hall, Saundersfoot

Guest Speaker - Lisa Davies, Pembrokeshire CC Re: Collective Energy Switching Scheme

One Voice Wales
Various training.  List available upon request
IT Back Up
Cllr Buckmaster has purchased a back up drive and will back up the laptop on a regular basis.
Budget  v Actual Review

AGENDA ITEM FOR OCTOBER.

Accounts & Finances (including BDO Update)
The amended BDO paperwork was signed accordingly.  A meeting will be set up to look at the finances and make sure that they are all above board and transparent. 

The income received from the Village Hall bookings will be broke down accordingly with Hazel.    The cash books should be given a header to make it more clear on what account is which.

The following invoices were received for payment:

B Buckmaster
(purchase ofHard Drive)
£47.97

Smart Gardens



£140.00

St Florence Cricket club


£278.00

Clerk (inc expenses)



£324

PRS for Music




£141.70

Caretaker




£150.00

BDO (2nd payment)



£1,000

A mobile phone for Community Council  use has been purchased.  The number is 07482 712068.

It was proposed that a lockable post box be installed at the Village Hall in line of site of the cameras.  Proposed by Cllr. S. Hughes.  Seconded Cllr. D Evans.  All in favour.
County Councillors Report
No report available as County Councillor Kidney not present at the meeting.
Items submitted by Councillors
Cllr R Hughes suggested that Councillors turn up half hour early next month to walk around the hall and check for snags, etc.

Cllr Evans asked if the hedge in between the village hall and the road could be cut back once again as it has grown considerably since the spring .  Following a discussion it was agreed that this be carried out.  Proposed Cllr R Hughes.  Seconded Cllr S Hughes.  All in Favour.
Items for Year Planner
Cllr  S Hughes had printed off the Year Planner on A1 paper and this was disseminated to Councillors present.  In future, this will  be emailed on a monthly basis to Councillors.
Clerk's Contract
Discussed separately
Date of Next Meeting – Tuesday 06 October 2015

Meeting Closed at 21.49hrs
Mae’r cofnodion ar gael yng Nghymraeg os ydych eisiau copi 
Carol Clemson
Clerk to St Florence Community Council

1 Greenhayes, St Florence, SA70 8NA. Tel 07904 913 122/01834 871032

Email: stflorencecommunitycouncil@hotmail.co.uk
